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	Town of Westminster

11 SOUTH STREET

MASSACHUSETTS 01473

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Phone: (978) 874-7413 * Fax: (978) 874-7411




MINUTES of MEETING

January 12, 2017
To:
Selectmen


Board of Health


Building Commissioner


Planning Board


Highway Department


Town Clerk
Present:
Chairman Dan Bartkus, Vice-Chair Gary Smith, Members: Tim Sheehan, Carrie Monty, John Regan, Robert Gendron, Agent Bob Maki and Secretary Susan Kalagher
Absent:
none
Guests:
Chris Mossman, Neil Gorman, Steve Wallace, Mike Fortin
Documents & Plans and other Exhibits
1. 135 North Common Road
The meeting was called order at 7:06 p.m. and was not recorded.

Appointment:
Steve Wallace, Planner for the Town of Westminster discussed the comprehensive planning process and residential zoning amendments prepared for this year’s Town meeting. 

1.  Revised and new definitions

2.  Regulating lot dimensions

3.  Set back standards for accessory structures
4. Conversion of single family structures to multi-family structures

5. Temporary residential structures

6. Changes to the table of Land space requirements

7. Table of uses

8. Home Occupations (new bylaw)

9. Accessory dwelling unit (in-law apartments)

NOI CONTINUATION

Greenwood Pond Dam Repair 

Off Shady Avenue

Linnus

7:30 p.m.  The continuation of the public hearing filed by Gregory Linnus for repairs to the existing dam impounding Green Pond off Shady Avenue was opened.  Chris Mossman requested a third continuance to February 3, 2017 .  All Commissioners were in favor of continuing the public hearing.

RFD

135 North Common Road

Morin

7:34 p.m.  The public meeting requested by Melissa Morin for a sewage disposal system upgrade for an existing single-family home at 135 North Common Road was opened.  Neil Gorman from David Ross Associates gave the overview of the project.  The existing system has failed and they are proposing upgrading with a Presby system.  There will be minimum impact to wetland.  After review, the Commission unanimously approved the plan upon motion by Gary Smith and second by Robert Gendron.  The public hearing closed at 7:45 p.m.  
Extension Permits
The following Extensions for Orders of Conditions were approved upon recommendation by Bob Maki:

1. Parcel B Tommy Francis Road / McGuirl / #336-0763

2. Westminster Business Park Industrial Drive / Pogorelc / #336-0574

Certificates of Compliance
The following Certificates of Compliance were approved upon recommendation by Bob Maki: 
1. 15 Frog Hollow Road / Maggs / #336-0579
2. 5 Hill Road / Justin Minor, Greeneffects / #336-0827
Minutes, Mail:
The Minutes of December 8, 2016 were unanimously approved:

Mail was read and distributed.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,






Dan Bartkus





Chairman






(prepared by Susan Kalagher)
